SELECTMEN'S MEETING JUNE 19, 1995

MINUTES WILL NOT BECOME OFFICIAL UNTIL ACCEPTED AT THE NEXT SELECTMEN'S MEETING ON JUNE 26, 1995.

Chairman Tim Doyle called the meeting to order at 7:30 P.M., all members were present except Dan and Kevin. Moe read aloud the minutes from June 5, 1995. Moe motioned to accept the minutes, Ed second it and it was unanimous with the following corrections: On the Nystrom Issue, the Selectmen motioned not to send a letter. Also Tarring Bids, Tim wanted the minutes to show that he would have voted to award the bid to Commercial Paving.

- 1. Treasurer's Report: Tom read aloud the Treasurer's Report. Ed motioned to make the June M.S.A.D #52 school payment of \$132,414.68, Moe second it and it was unanimous.
- 2. Roads: 'Tom said that he and Dan had a meeting with Blue Rock concerning the warranty on the 1995 paving bid. Tom said that a letter with their warranty was in the Selectmen's packet along with the letter awarding the bid to them listing the warranty conditions. He said that the road crew is almost done ditching the Gray Road and they will be working on West Main Street and North Hatch Hill. Moe asked if Tom could fix a Stop sign on the corner of Wiley and Line Road that is twisted around. Tom said that the policy in the past is that the complaints come in ing, it makes them easier to handle and take care of. made the Selectmen aware that before Blue Rock starts work on the roads, that the town's road crew will have to do the shimming. There was discussion and Tim stated that he was displeased with the way the paving bids were handled. Tim also asked Tom that when the crew ditches that they try not to be intrusive. said that he thought the crew was doing a good job ditching and that the first step to making the roads last is to have good ditches.
- 3. Malfunctioning Septic: Tom told the Selectmen that Mr. Goudreau's septic system has been replaced and is in working order. Tom also pointed out a letter from the State Health Engineer in the packet.
- 4. Appointments: Moe motioned to appoint Alden Peterson as Fire Chief, Ed second it and it was unanimous. Ed motioned to appoint Lucien Asselin as Constable, Moe second it and it was unanimous.
- 5. Landfill: Tom said that he contacted Woodard & Curran and they told him that the landfill will have to be mowed at least twice a year.
- 6. Old Business Other: Tim asked if Tom could work on coming up with a system for performance evaluations for the town employees. There was discussion and Moe motioned that Tom establish a system

of review buy the first week in September. Ed second it and there was discussion. Ed rescinded his second and Moe rescinded his motion and the matter was tabled until the following week when the rest of the board would be present.

7. New Business Other: Tim asked the Selectmen to look at a written complaint from the town's CEO to Mr. Morgan concerning the Ice Cream stand.

Tom told the Selectmen that there was a letter from the Human Rights Commission concerning a hearing involving the Town. He told them that we have the right to have a attorney present and that he strongly recommends that we do.

Committee Reports.

Selectmen signed the weekly warrants. Ed asked what the \$350.00 paid to Mr. Standley was and if the Selectmen authorized it. Tom said that he hired the engineer to get his opinion on the towns road program. Tom said that the town spends \$132,000 a year on roads and that the money was well spent to get Mr. Standley's expert advice.

Tim read aloud the announcements.

There was public discussion.

8:30 Ed motioned to adjourn the meeting, Moe second it and it was unanimous.

Respectfully Submitted by Laurie Gilbert.